

21 September 2022

STATION ROAD KNOWLE SOLIHULL B93 0PT 01564 773 348 WWW.ARDEN.SOLIHULL.SCH.UK

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Yr.9 - Careers in Art and Design Trip, Friday 7 October 2022

I am delighted to announce that your child has been selected to attend the Yr. 9 Careers in Art and Design trip to Warner Bros. Studios. I hope your child will find this trip incredibly inspiring and help navigate their future career choices.

The next step to secure your child's position on the trip is to pay the allocated payment of £49.00 before 9am on Friday 23 September. This trip has been very popular with over 100 students signing up to be on this trip. Therefore, if I do not receive the payment for your child's position by 9am on Friday 23 September, I will automatically remove your child from the list and invite the next student on the waiting list. This trip is eligible for Pupil Premium Funding, categories A, B and C.

New arrangements for parental consent: In order for your son/daughter to participate, your consent is required and this must be given in ParentPay by ticking the *consent* box (or by contacting the 'School Trip Advisor' on 01564 732647) by Friday 23 September. By giving your consent you will:

- 1. Ensure that your child takes any medication needed.
- 2. Authorise the organiser to act on your behalf in an emergency and to sign on your behalf any consent forms required by medical authorities.
- 3. Understand and accept that your child may be withdrawn from the visit if his/her behaviour in school prior to the visit is unacceptable.
- 4. Understand and accept that should your child be sent home as a result of unacceptable behaviour you will reimburse any reasonable additional costs incurred by the school.

Your child will depart at the beginning of break time on Friday 7 October and they will need to meet in the Yr.11 playground behind the Main block and Godwin block. Please insist your child arrives at the start of break time in this location of the playground so the whole group can leave on time.

Here is a reminder on what your child needs to bring with them on the day of the trip.

All students attending the trip must be aware of the following information:

- Attend in full school uniform.
- Planner / notebook, pencil and pen This will be for the students to take with them as they venture around the Studio Tour. They will leave their school bags on the coach.
- Bring a packed lunch and a drink.
- A small amount of money for the gift shop.
- Students will leave school at the start of break time, so they must have their school books for their first 2 lessons of the day.
- Students will return to school by 6–8pm (this will be confirmed once the coach has left the venue).

If you have any further questions about the trip, please do not hesitate to ask.

Yours sincerely

B Fletcher

Mr B Fletcher

Teacher of Art



















